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 ‘Happiness Through Learning’

	A meeting of the Governing Body of Brompton Community Primary School was held on Thursday 16 November 2023 @ 5:30pm at the school

	Minutes 


	Core Functions of GB:

· Ensure clarity of vision, ethos, and strategic direction

· Holding the Head Teacher to account for the educational performance of the school and its pupils, and the performance management of staff

· Overseeing the financial performance of the school and making sure its money well spent

Present: Nigel Hebron (NH) Chair; Jane Byrne, HT (JB); Dave Manning DHT (DM); Paul Forbes (PF); Tony Whiteley (TW); Lorna Hazelwood (LH); Tim Pennett (TP) and Richard Lonsdale (RL)
Absent: Simon Keillor 
In attendance: Caroline Rayner (NYC Clerk)

	PART ‘A’ – PROCEDURAL



	No.
	Item
	Actions

	BCP/131/23
	Welcome and apologies for absence, and to determine whether any absences should be consented to.  

Apologies had been received from SK and his absence was consented to.
The meeting was quorate with 8 governors present.
	

	BCP/132/23
	To remind governors of the need to declare interests, pecuniary or non-pecuniary

There were none.

	

	BCP/133/23
	To determine whether any part of the proceedings should be treated as confidential and excluded from the minutes to be made available for public inspection

Nothing deemed as confidential.


	

	BCP/134/23
	Notification of urgent other business

There was no other urgent business notified.

	

	BCP/135/23
	To approve as a correct record the minutes of the meeting held on 16 November 2023
The minutes of the last meeting were approved 

	

	BCP/136/23
	To consider matters arising from the minutes and for which there is no separate agenda item
There were no other matters.

	

	BCP/137/23
	Correspondence

There were none.


	

	BCP/138/23
	Safeguarding update
There is currently one child on child protection, one child in need and 13 in early help. It was noted that these figures do include five children from two families.
TP advised that has had completed some Safeguarding training on Tuesday and would provide the certificate when he has it. 

	

	BCP/139/23
	Pupil Premium

Not discussed

	

	BCP/140/23
	Policies for Review
Pay Policy2023-24, this had been circulated prior to the meeting
TW asked about attendance in relation to sickness affecting any kind of yearly increment and JB confirmed that this has now been removed.
There was a discussion about Teaching Learning responsibility (TLR) and when this is actually paid to a member of staff. JB stated that there is one Teaching Assistant with this, but she is currently on maternity leave. The payment isn’t made during maternity leave. TLR is usually quite hard to achieve and not just anyone can get it. Usually, there are time constraints and a specific need. 
There were no further questions, and the Pay Policy was agreed and ratified.

	

	BCP/141/23
	Health and Safety update. 
Works are ongoing with Willoughby’s, but JB said that the roofing team were not very good with health and safety and JB has spoken to them about this. Hopefully will finish the work on Monday.

Tarmac has been completed by RL in the school holiday

Microwave has now been removed
The Decking is a bit slippy and needs looking at – it’s a corner area. 

TW asked if there had been a lot of investment outside and JB said not as much as they’d like. Is there climbing equipment and there is a little bit. Maybe it would be good to and have a look at other schools to see what they have.


	

	BCP/142/23
	KCSiE
Governors who had read the revised doc signed the sheet and those that hadn’t were going to read it before the next meeting.


	

	PART ‘B’ – RESOURCES



	BCP/143/23
	Photocopier Procurement

The governors had been sent the procurement document prior to the meeting.
TP asked if there is a way, we can monitor the number of copies and are resourceful with paper etc. The school try not to use paper if not necessary and print things out. 

Default printer to black and white and have to select colour if required. The need for two machines isn’t really a necessity as this increase’s costs
The governors decided to let the head and the school admin team to pick their preferred choice as they are the ones using the copier the most. 

	

	BCP/144/23
	Governor training

The clerk reminded everyone to carry out training if possible. She had circulated info on several upcoming courses.
SK had completed the recent Ofsted training
TW is booked on The Introduction to Governors & done Safeguarding
JB said that there is some Deaf awareness training at the school on 21 November at the school and asked if any governors would like to attend. LH will attend this.
JB Performance Management is 12 Dec and NH will attend along with another governor from 9:30 onwards. Govs needed from 11:45am. TP will do this with NH.
Due to commence the staff PMs should be done soon.


	

	PART ‘C’ – SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT



	BCP/145/23
	To Consider Performance Management

JB advised that her Performance Management meeting is 12 Dec and NH will attend along with another governor from 9:30am onwards. Govs are needed from 11:45am. TP offered to do this with NH.

Due to commence the staff PMs and these should be done soon.


	

	BCP/146/23
	Analysing School Performance (ASP) Review 

DM handed out the information sheet and he went through this with the governors. 

There is a three-area split - reading, writing and maths, this makes the data easier to read. Girls are doing really well in reading. FSM /SEN are lower as to be expected. 

Girls are above expectation in writing which is good.  RL asked if girls are usually better all of the time? DM said that it depends on the cohort really and can vary from year to year. Boys generally struggle with writing more than girls and this is a national thing. 
TW asked what are the main things that the children struggle with. DM said that stamina is the main struggle for some pupils and spelling and grammar are also a concern. Covid hasn’t helped with the writing levels as this wasn’t pushed at home by parents as much.
TP asked how this is assessed and DM said it is carried out by teacher assessment and use one piece as a base for each child.

The at-risk pupils are the ones that we really need to concentrate on as they will become below standard if not kept an eye on.

The Power of Reading programme is followed, and it has been a good tool. It supports grammar as well.
NH said we must not get hung up on too many percentages for the children as personal info is also important. Governors need to know what the priorities are if they are asked.

The quality of education was also scored as outstanding by the school as results are so much better than other schools both locally and nationally. 


	

	BCP/147/23
	Attendance
Pretty much in line with the National Average for Attendance at the moment and no major concerns.


	

	BCP/148/23
	Highlighting sections of the Ofsted Grade Descriptors (from the July FGB meeting)
LH provided JB with her comments for this.


	

	BCP/149/23
	SEF

This has been rewritten and JB will circulate later in the week, and it will be discussed at the next gov meeting. 

It has been mentioned by the local authority that the school should discuss academisation quite often and NH said has been discussed previously but the school is not looking at this route currently. 


	JB

	BCP/150/23
	Progress against SDP priorities 
Not discussed


	

	BCP/151/23
	Curriculum responsibilities Review
The latest list had been circulated to the governors and was reviewed. 
TW had carried out a Safeguarding visit recently and the report had been circulated. 

	

	PART ‘D’ – OTHER BUSINESS


	BCP/126/23
	To deal with any matters agreed for consideration under item 4 above

There were none


	

	BCP/127/23
	“Website Wednesday” - governors to check the school website before the meeting for updates, information & compliance and raise any issues.

The website is good, and TW said that the quick reads are very good. It would be useful to have attendance on the website somewhere maybe. 

The curriculum maps are up to date.

	

	BCP/128/23
	“What Impact have we made”
New photocopier procurement has been discussed
Performance management

Pupil progress


	

	BCP/129/23
	Date and time of next meeting

18th January 2023

16th January 5:30-6:30 2023 Online Safeguarding training from Swaledale Alliance

	

	BCP/130/23
	AOB
NH spoke about the meeting with the NYC finance team and the assumptions that they set. We need to pull back the budget to avoid a deficit. Only way to do that is to reduce teachers and that’s not going to happen. So, we need clear parameters. The soft implementation of funding formula that is mentioned isn’t clear – governors were not sure what this meant or what the formula is.

The revised budget papers had been circulated prior to the meeting but with these queries these could not be signed off.
English relief is shared at the moment, while Mrs Harker is off. It has been left in a very good place. The new teachers are settling in well.
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